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Achieving the Extraordinary by Working Together 

Remote Learning Continues 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, Families & Staff, 
 
As we write this, on the afternoon of April 16, 2020, Governor Phil Murphy’s latest  
press conference is being televised, in which he just announced that New Jersey schools will  
stay closed until at least May 15. 
 
So this brief notice is just to inform you and confirm as early as possible that High Point School will 
continue on with our distance learning plan on April 20, as school resumes following the end of  
Spring Break. 
 
You can access the entirety of the press conference, as well as any other COVID-related information 
issued by the state, on the governor’s web pages: 

• NJ COVID-19 Task Force Briefings 
• Governor’s Press Release Page 

 
For now, here’s a status report from Governor Murphy’s news feed that summarizes this latest step: 

“We need to be guided by where the facts on the ground, science, and public health take us. That means 
it will not be safe to reopen our schools for at least another four weeks.” 

“I’ve made this decision in careful consultation with @NJDeptofHealth and @NewJerseyDOE, among 
other key stakeholders. I know this is hard. But we are saving lives and we must maintain the course.” 
 
As we continue to take next steps through this uncharted territory, know that we’re taking them 
together. Enjoy the last few days of Spring Break! 
 
The High Point School Team 
 


